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Rev It Up! 

 

Dear First Baptist Church, 

 

Wow! What a crazy 3 1/2 months! I have never experienced anything like this pandemic 

shutdown. My grandparents experienced the 1918 Spanish Flu pandemic, but never real-

ly talked about it. Unfortunately, my seminary did not offer a “Pandemic 101” coarse. 

But, God is still God and I trust in His continued guidance through whatever the future 

holds. Like E. Stanley Jones (a Christian theologian and professor) once said; “I don’t 

know what the future holds, but I know WHO holds the future.” Amen!  

  

Well, that being said; I have missed my church family! What about you? Our in person 

services will begin June 28th. I know most churches will be opening on either June 7th, 

14th or 21st. I will be back from my daughter’s wedding by the 28th to preach. When we 

do gather, things will be a bit different than normal for now. Some folks who normally 

attend may not be physically present, but with us “on-line” (via Live Stream) due to be-

ing “High Risk”. Which is totally understandable. We will be “social distancing” with the 

Deacons assistance. Masks will be available and encouraged out of concern for others. 

The service will be a little different as well, but we’ll still be together for worship! Hallelu-

jah! I look forward to that time! Until then, take care and the Lord be with you. 

 

Pastor Jerry 

 

P.S. Our Sunday Services have been and will continue to be 

available on our Facebook page. You can find our Facebook 

page by browser searching: fb.me/forthesakeofthegospel 

 

Birthdays  

6/1 Margaret Harding 6/24 Ed Hawkins 

6/2 John Keller 6/29 Mason Lingle 

6/6 Alan Brugman, Kenneth Cooley, Nancy Miller   

6/7 Lorraine Cecil, Jeff Shugart Anniversaries 

6/9 Martha Widdice, Randy Shade 6/4 M/M Rodger Benefiel 

6/11 Bonnie Ruebhausen, Elliott Clay 6/5 M/M David Tuttle 

6/13 Jan Sifford, Austin Farmer 6/7 M/M Doug Darling 

6/14 Pat Proctor 6/8 M/M Ron Whitehouse 

6/16 Verna Fleming 6/9 M/M Willie Willmeth 

6/17 Suzanna Walker 6/11 M/M Steve Miller 

6/22 Joe Johnston 6/12 M/M Jim Reed 

6/23 Carol Houdyshell 6/17 M/M Don Park 

June Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Trustee Work Projects 

The Trustees ask for yard clean-up help before Sunday, June 28th reopening for wor-

ship. If you find yourself with a little or a lot of time on your hands and would like to help 

call the church office (913-682-4426) or see Richard Houdyshell. For these projects 

bring your own equipment such as leaf blowers, rakes, pruners, hedge clippers, etc.  

Projects Include: 

 Raking Leaves, bagging or chopping 

 Removing plastic edging 

 Sweeping east and south entry parking lot 

 Low pressure washing A/C unit fins to remove grass, leaves, etc 

 Cut back Pampas grass 

 Remove moss from north concrete between east and west fellowship hall 

doors (chemicals and cleaning equipment at church) 

 Prune shrubs and decorative grass east side of building  



Back to the Grind 
 

The next meeting of “Grounds for Discussion” is Friday, 

June 26th at 9:30 a.m. This group’s aim is to give folks the 

opportunity to build relationships with others and with Pas-

tor Jerry, in a relaxed setting. This is NOT a forum for political debates, but could discuss 

current events in how they relate to the Christian faith. Or folks may just want to discuss 

something that has been on their mind with fellow Christians or seekers, like the Chiefs 

Championship!  We will be social distancing with masks encouraged. 
 

Graduate Recognition 
 

First Baptist Church would like to honor those high school and 

college graduates within our congregation and need your help 

with names. Please contact the church office at 682-4426 if 

you are graduating or if you know a church member who is 

graduating.  In our recognition we would like to know what your future plans are such as 

college you will be attending, continuing education, etc. Graduates will be recognized on 

June 28th in our morning worship service. Please feel free to wear your cap and gown, 

since most graduations ceremonies were cancelled.  
 

Honoring our Mothers and Fathers 
 

AB Women and the Deaconess will honor all Mothers and Fathers on July 12th during 

our morning worship service. That day we will announce both our Mother of the Year and 

Father of the Year with special presentations.  At the conclusion of the service the Dea-

coness will have a small gift for each father and mother.  
 

Live Streaming of our Services 
 

This time of “sheltering in place” has been a time of 

change for many of us. We have seen a lot of things 

changing all around us. One of those changes is having 

our worship services available on Facebook and 

YouTube. Getting everything accessible for you has sometimes been challenging as well 

as rewarding. It truly has been at time of growth and learning. No doubt some of you 

have been frustrated with our recordings but I can assure you not as frustrated as the 

Some Thoughts From the Wildernessé. 
 

A word from our Region Executive 
 
At the beginning of Psalm 13, the writer cries out, 
 

How long, O Lord? Will you forget me forever?  
How long will you hide your face from me? 

 

 The question is familiar to all of us, "How long, O Lord?"  How long will our 
struggles last?  How long will we wrestle with disappointments?  How long will our grieving be so 
sharp?  How long will violence plague our communities?  How long will racism, prejudice, and dis-
crimination divide us from one another?  How long, O Lord?   
 Minneapolis Mayor Jacob Frey said, "Being black in America should not be a death sen-
tence," yet those words are little consolation for the family of George Floyd or countless other 
people who know that the color of their skin brings unfair treatment.  The words of Psalm 13 
must be on the minds of many of our African American brothers and sisters right now, "How long, 
O Lord?  Will you forget me forever?"   
 With every ounce of my being, I believe God hates racism, prejudice, and discrimination 
of all kinds.  We are all children of the same Father (Genesis 1:28), all part of the human race 
(Genesis 3:20; Acts 17:26), and equally valuable in the eyes of God (Galatians 3:28).  It was right 
that I squirmed in my chair a week ago.  It should never be easy to watch something like this 
happen.  We cannot give up and say, "Well, this is just the way things are."  We must find our 
voice in the wilderness of racism, prejudice, and injustice.  When we let the evil of racism, preju-
dice, and injustice, go unchecked, then the knee of evil is on all of our necks.   
 In the midst of this great tragedy, I ran across several actions that I'm reminding myself 
of that perhaps will find a home in your own thinking: 

 Once again, we find ourselves in the wilderness.  We are not alone.  God is with us.  We 
also have one another.  We must find the people God intended us to be as we walk with one an-
other. 
 

Gregg Hemmen, ABCCR Executive Minister 

 Keep going - The psalmist does not give up on God as the question, "How long, O Lord?" is 
asked.  We must not give up on God or one another either.  We've been through a very 
traumatic time the past few months.  I believe evil has used this as an opportunity to di-
vide, discourage, and disillusion us.  We cannot let this battle be lost.  Keep going.    

 

 Keep hoping - When hope dies, a society dies.  In many ways, the past few months of 
COVID-19 have proven to be one of the finest hours in the history of the Church.  George 
Floyd's death must not be quickly forgotten and his death was far from our nation's finest 
hour.  We must always be striving for things to be better than they are.  The psalmist 
prays, "How long, O Lord?" because there's a firmly rooted belief that God is good even 
when events in life are not.      

 

 Keep praying - One of my guiding principles for life is, "When we work, we work.  When 
we pray, God works."  We must pray for George Floyd's family, the police officers across 
our nation who are now battling senseless vandalism, and the civic leaders in our cities, 
counties, and townships.  We must each do our part, but God is the one who changes 
hearts.  Pray that we would all be transformed.   



  Video seminar 
Encouraging, information-packed videos 
featuring leading grief recovery experts 

 

 Support group 
Small group discussion about the weekly 
video content  

  

 Workbook 
Journaling and personal study exercises 
that reinforce the weekly session topics 

VIDEO 

Seminar 

GROUP 

Discussion 

PERSONAL 

Workbook 

GriefShare 

Support and Encouragement  

for your Grief Journey 

 

The care you need. The information you can 

trust. 
 

After the funeral, when the cards and flowers have 
stopped coming, most of the people around you return to 
their normal lives. But your grief continues and you feel alone.  
 

Often, friends and family want to help you, but don’t know how. That’s the  
reason for GriefShare. Our group is led by caring people who have experienced  
grief and have successfully rebuilt their lives. We understand how you feel because we’ve been  
in the same place. We will walk with you on the long path through grief toward healing and hope  
for the future. 
 

About GriefShare 
 

GriefShare is a support group that meets weekly. You’ll find it to be a warm, caring environment 
and will come to see this group as an “oasis” on your long journey through grief. There are three 
key parts to your GriefShare experience:  

GriefShare is every Tuesday at 4:30pm in the west Fellowship Hall, with 
social distancing and masks encouraged. 

Mourning and Lamenté.From American Baptist Home Mission Societies 

 We mourn the loss of more than 100,000 lives to COVID-19. We lament the pain 

felt by the families and friends of these victims, by their co-

workers and fellow church-goers, by everyone touched by their 

friendship, by their companionship, by their love. For many of the 

family and friends left behind, the loss of these pandemic victims 

leaves holes in their lives that will never be filled. 

 Today, as Christians, we are called to feel the weight of 

collective grief. To reflect and remember. To recognize that be-

cause we are children of God, the loss of one of us, ultimately, touches each of us. 

 As Walter Rauschenbusch wrote, "By what code of law and what standard shall 

we be judged? Here is the answer of Jesus: Not by creed and church questions, but by 

our human relations; by the reality of our social feeling; by our practical solidarity with our 

fellow human beings.” 

 More than ever, we need to stand in solidarity with our fellow human beings. Part 

of that solidarity is remembering, collectively, those we have lost. To mark the pan-

demic's toll on American Baptist Churches USA, ABHMS is creating a "memorial wall" at 

abhms.org to list names of American Baptists lost to this deadly virus.  

 In Christian solidarity, we find hope. As the prophet Jeremiah tells us, "For surely 

I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for harm, to 

give you a future with hope." (Jeremiah 29:11) 

 

person trying to make everything look good while also getting linked for everyone to 

view. But through the struggles we have pressed on. No doubt there will be struggles to 

follow, but we are striving to make online worship a permanent part of our ministry here 

at First Baptist. When we start meeting in person on June 28th we will attempt to “Live 

Stream” our service for those who aren’t able to worship with us in person. Please be in 

prayer for us as we try our best to muddle our way through this “new to us” technology. 

We also would appreciate your patience as we learn the ins and outs of “Live Stream-

ing”.  
 

Lawn Care Team  
 

Thank you to the individuals who have stepped up and helped with the 

mowing and trimming this spring and early summer. Thank you for making 

the grounds look beautiful and thank you for all the hard work.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001o_ZX4AupY0a8PTmhqXYHMXPVHxy0Du86NqnA0f1lTm8GH9KRYEmgE5Rn5KSxcPXX5k_zioAhOTIoGPitH4ITMADsK1735KAyDqmUwYoeNChjDkrGLvdrkQuKQ3hTkw3egBIEHNwaOsWykRcqTqVOkcUUQ9iGtmPmaMxJwP87EHhc__Hcf6q5S-5tJLRA41GDQhTiRWdtfTYDczpFM331EgylWcrCG5fEJybw


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
4:30 pm - Grief Sup-
port Grp 
6 pm - Deacon Mtg. 
6 pm - Trustee Mtg. 

3 
 
6:30pm - Adult Choir Rehearsal 
6 pm - Finance Committee Mtg. 

4 
 
 

5 
 
 

6 
 

7 
 
9:30 am - Sunday School  
 

8 
 
 

9 
 
4:30 pm - Grief Sup-
port Grp 
 

10 
 
6:30pm - Adult Choir Rehearsal 

11 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 
  
 

14 
 
9:30 am - Sunday School 
 
 
 
 
 

15 
 
 
 
 

16 
4:30 pm - Grief Sup-
port Grp 
 

17 
 
6:30pm - Adult Choir Rehearsal 
 
 
 
 

18 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 
 

21 
 
9:30 am - Sunday School  
 

22 
 
 

23 
 
4:30 pm - Grief Sup-
port Grp 
 

24 
 
6:30 pm - Adult Choir Rehearsal 

25 
 
 

26 
 
9:30 am - Grounds for 
Discussion in Gym 
 
 

27 
 
 
 
 

28 
 
9:15 am - Sunday School  
10:30 am - Morning Wor-
ship: Graduate Recognition  
 
 

29 
 
7-9pm Pickleball  
 
 

30 
 
4:30 pm - Grief Sup-
port Grp 
 

    

June 2020 




